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September Birthdays
Georgene Huggett	 Sept
Kendra Palmer 	 Sept
Jeanne Surber 	 9/6
Connie Masini 	 9/7
Maryanne Schaeffer	 9/10
Michelle Rives 	 9/11
Raquelle Hill 	 9/14
Patsy Bowman 	 9/19
De Lovell	 9/19
Susan Carmean	 9/20
JoAnne Foudriat	 9/23
Joan Verhoef 	 9/23
Barbara Reynolds 	 9/27
Dennis Ramey	 9/28
Shirley Nolan	 9/30
Pat Wright	 9/30

Cathy Hudson 
105 N Fern Cove Court
Yorktown, VA  23693
B Day 12/18  
757-867-7698     
acat39@cox.net

Renewing member
Rhonda Gianturco
115 Tern Court
Yorktown, VA 23692
B Day   12/7
757-833-1677   
cell 757-329-8878
rgianturco@gmail.com

Special Reminder
November Night Meeting:  

The Community Center will be closed 
on our normal November 11 meeting 
day for Veterans Day.  The November 
night meeting will instead be held a 
week earlier on November 4, 2014.  
Please adjust your calendars for this 
one time only change.

UFO CHALLENGE
 
The UFO’ers have 

worked diligently to 
complete and show 
their projects on time. 
Project #2 is due in 
September and that 
leaves Project #3 due 
in November. Just two more to go; so let’s keep 
working and have a great showing in September.

Remember that UFO’ers may show their 
completed projects at either or both chapter 
meetings. Also, if by chance you are unable to 
attend a September meeting, you may have a 
friend bring and show your completed project at 
either chapter meeting.

To all UFO participants: Keep up the good work! 
Looking forward to seeing your completed Project 
#2 in September.

QUESTIONS: Lois Bates @ 898-4640 or  
                          Valobo@aol.com

                       Nancy Shrout @ 898-4174 or 
                          bandnshrout@verizon.net



 

“The Piecemaker News” is 
published monthly.

Please send news items, articles, 
inquiries and advertisements to:

Donna D’Amelio

donnadamelio@verizon.net

Please note PPQG newsletter
  

in subject line of emails so 
 

I don’t delete it accidently.

Articles and Ads for 
 

October’s Newsletter 

are due by September 20.

Advertising Rates
(Payable in Advance)

Full Page - $50
Half Page - $25

Quarter Page - $15
Business Card - $5

Personal Classified - $2.50

Volunteers 2014
Membership 	 Debbie Moore               	 874-4323
Newsletter 	 Donna D’Amelio	 826-1031
Circulation 	 Debbie Moore	 874-4323
Property Management 	 Natalie Hutchinson 	 867‑6761
Sunshine 	 Susan Carmean 	 269‑0354
Service Projects 	 Paul Elmore	 286-4349
Quilts of Valor	 Sherry Behun	 850-2222
Challenge 2013	 Michelle Rives	 763-8074
Webmistress	 Donna D’Amelio	 826-1031
Workshops 	 Sharon Ahmed and 	 969-1538
	 Joanne Paryz 	 890-0946
E-tree	 Donna D’Amelio	 826-1031
Winter Mystery	 Susan Virden	 277-9343
Fall Festival	 Susan Waddles	 886-0728
	
Day Chapter
Day Monthly Minis 	 Susan Virden 	  277-9443
Day Block of the Month	 Trishia Madrid	 240-5944
	 Raquelle Hill	 223-1232
	 Janice Bougard	 766-1978 
Day Hospitality 	 Pat Sappenfield	 224-0427
	 Janice Ward	 877-3198
Day Programs 	 Crystalann Duarte 	 887-8991
	 Yvette Cienski	 234-0232
Day Parliamentarian 	 Pat Winters	 877-8824
Day Historian 	 Georgene Huggett	 868-9785
Day Librarian 	 Brenda Gooch

Night Chapter
Night Monthly Minis	 Joy Duke	 838-1043
	 Nancy Garnett	 838-1716
Night Block Drawing 	 Jeanne Surber	 719-6676
Night Greeter 	 Sandy Barnes 	 833-8233
Night Hospitality 	 Goldie Fields	 766-8503
Night Parliamentarian 	 Susan Kopczyk	 766-9294
Night Librarian 	 Tracey Mitts	 (518) 522-9770
Night Historian 	 Cyndi Hefner	 826-2768
Night Programs 	 Kitty Tully	 851-8726
Scrappy Therapy	 Gail Lockheart	 356-0830
Border Exchange	 Janet Dyer	 868-6247	

Unless otherwise noted, area codes are 757

GUILD BOARD AND VOLUNTEERS

Board Members 2014-2015
President 	 Tricia Lent	 238-9976
Vice President	 Yvette Cienski	 234-0232
Executive Secretary	 Debbie Martin	 753-2949 
Executive Treasurer	 Mona Hendrickson	 353-0991
Night Coordinator 	 Allison Twilley	 851-4325
Night Treasurer	 Lorraine Meadows	 868-4110
Night Secretary 	 Theresa Baker	 851-4325
Day Coordinator	 Kitty Tully 	 851-8726
Day Treasurer	 Gail Damato	 872-6823
Day Secretary	 Susan Waddles	 886-0728



Attention! Volunteers Needed
Still need someone who would like to volunteer 

to be the Chair for the 2015 Symposium
Anyone interested in filling this key position, 

please let me know.
Tricia Lent - 238-9976

        uaaufans@verizon.net

Basics & Beyond 
Workshops

Coming in September and October! 

There will be 20 Workshops offered.  From 
quilting basics to bindings and labels.  

Each class costs $10.  DEAL:  Pay $100 now 
and save $5 per class! (which means you only 
pay $5/class) 

Quilting Basics by Lois Bates
9 a.m. - Noon
Grafton Christian Church
September 4th

4 & 9 Patch Blocks plus Disappearing 
Blocks 

by Kathy DeCarlo
9 a.m. - Noon
Grafton Christian Church
September 24th

Disappearing Pineapples
by Helen Hayes
9 a.m. - Noon
Grafton Christian Church
October 14th

For Information contact:

Sharon Ahmed - 969-1538
Joanne Paryz - joanne.paryz@gmail.com

Courtsey Ad
Quilters Dream Sewing Table 40” x 19” with 

a drop leaf almost as large
Drop in machine level with ability to lower 

but I have never used it. 
If interested call Beverly Salmon   232-4648

Fall Festival 2014
The Newport News Fall Festival will be held 

on October 4 and 5 this year.  The Peninsula 
Piecemakers is having a booth in the Heritage 
section of the Festival.  We are requesting that 
members bring quilts or quilted items that are 
twin size or smaller for display.   Please bring 
items to either of the September Guild meetings 
and give to Kitty Tully or Susan Waddles.   Be 
sure to have your name or contact information 
attached or pinned to the back of the quilt.   Items 
will be returned to you as soon as possible or not 
later than the October Guild meetings.   A sign-up 
sheet will be passed around at the September 
meeting  for members to work in 2 hour shifts.  I 
believe the Festival hours will be 10:00 a.m. until 
5:00 p.m. 

Kitty Tully 

Mancuso Quilt Challenge Display:
 
If you didn’t participate in the Challenge this 

year, but you would like your ugly quilt to hang 
at Mid-Atlantic in 2015 we need your artist 
statement ASAP!!!  We have to turn them in to 
the Mancuso organizers by the end of August.  If 
you do not get your artist statement to Janet Dyer 
by then your quilt WILL NOT hang at Mid-Atlantic.  
Remember, your artist statement must have the 
title of quilt, a little bit about your quilt, its size and 
value.  If you have any questions, please let me 
know.

 
Thanks, Michelle Rives

Raffle Quilt
The next day chapter meeting is a sew-in day. 

Take a break and please buy a book or two of 
raffle tickets. Our beautiful quilt will be won in 
November. The money comes back to the guild 
for your programs and pleasure, so please 
support this raffle. Thank you to all who have 
helped us get off to a great start.

Barbara Hass



PPQG Day Chapter Minutes for August 2014
Day Coordinator Kitty Tully called the Day Chapter meeting for August 8, 2014 to order at 10 am. 

Kitty welcomed everyone that came. She reminded everyone how to set up the room before we leave 
today.

We had one new member and one guest.
Susan Virden made a motion and seconded by Trish Madrid to accept the minutes as printed in the 

newsletter, motion passed. Treasurer’s report has to be amended to read QOV reserve is $816.99 not 
$566.51 which was actually their expense. Mona will correct the entry.

UFO budget line should show $200.00.
Patty Swan has completed audit and books have been returned. Thank you Patty.
Lois Bates moved to approve corrected budget, Nancy Shrout seconded the motion, approved 
and filed for audit.
Trisha Lent needs Symposium volunteer (or team) for next year. Trisha will do Registration for that 
team.
Susan Virden – Monica Chapman donated the basket and Nan Losee the wall hanging.
Trish Madrid showed BOM
UFO – No. 2 is due next month and No. 3 in November
Crystalann (Programs) asked that we pray for our troops. There will be a Quilts of Valor display 
this weekend.
Program next month will be Sit and Sew.
Cathy Pollard – LaTisha’s House in Williamsburg is asking for quilt donations to raffle off for a 
black tie and silent auction on December 12 of this year – latishahouse@gmail.com
Barbara Haas, Marianna Harris, Pat Brazzale – we still have raffle tickets for $8.00 per book for 
the drawing in November. Pat’s husband donated the prize for this month.

Sharon Ahmed – workshops
1. Lois Bates – Sept 4 Teaching a basic quilt class including ¼” seam, class is 3 hrs.
2. Cathy DeCarlo – Sept 24 Disappearing 9 Patch and 4 Patch
3. Helen Heyes – Oct 14 Disappearing Pineapple.
4. Janet Dyer – August 28 One Block Wonder from 9 till 4 pm (2nd class) 

Cost of each workshop is $10.00 each or prepay for all 14 classes for $100.00. If you do a block 
for each class, it can become a sampler quilt.
Sharon is looking for teachers. Classes held at Grafton Christian Church usually during the week.
Birthdays for the month of August were celebrated.
Break
Debra Stevens introduced Alice Ridge. The program was Quilts Based on Foreign Designs and 
Small Quilt Pieces from Asia and the US
Barbara Duval won BOM
Pat Sappenfield and Kitty Tully won Monthly Minis
11:45 Meeting adjourned.

submitted by Carol Pittman
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Day Chapter Meeting
We will have a Sit-n-Sew meeting this month.  

So bring your handwork!  No sewing machines – (no room)  If there are any Bees out there 
that do handwork, please bring to Show-n-Tell!  We would love to see your handiwork!

Enjoy the last remnants of summer!

Crystalann Duarte and Yvette Cienski



Night Chapter Meeting
Alison Glass, fabric designer

She presented a program at the Day Chapter meeting a couple of months ago  
and will present her program for night.

PPQG Night Chapter Minutes August 2014
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm August 12, 2014 by Alison Twilley. Allison asked that all 

cell phones be turned off. 
A motion was made by Linda Tyler and seconded by Carol Williams to approve the minutes from last 

month. Motion passed and filed for audit.
A typographical error in the Treasurer’s Report was called to our attention by Mona. The QOV 

amount should read $816.99 not $566.00, the later being their expenses. Mona will correct.
Motion was made by Lois Bates and seconded by Kitty Tully to approve for audit after these 

corrections have been made. Motion passed.
August birthdays were celebrated.

Announcements:
Allison announced she was married on July 26, with the ceremony at St. Mary’s Church at Ft. 
Monroe,  with the reception at the Officer’s Club at Langley Air Force Base in Hampton.
Michelle Rives made the announcement for people who are doing the challenge; she needs the 
mission statement ASAP for them to be hung at the Mid Atlantic Show next year.
Kitty Tully standing in for Susan Waddles, Susan has volunteered again to do the Fall Festival. 
She will send around a clipboard next month for volunteers to man the booth and also she needs 
lap or small quilts to show. They will be collecting quilts at the September meetings. 
QOV – the Lion’s Club has requested for Sherry Behun to speak about Quilts of Valor. She has 3 
Quilts that need to be long-armed and one that needs binding.
Barbara Haas – We have books of raffle tickets for the quilt. Drawing will be in November.
Richard Brazzale made the ruler holder for the Raffle Quilt drawing for this month. Lois Bates was 
the lucky winner.
Mona Hendrickson – the books have been returned from audit and all was in order. The figures 
have been sent to Melissa so she can do the taxes. 
Trisha Lent – no announcements but urged us to purchase raffle tickets.
Symposium – still need volunteers or team of people, see Trisha
UFO Queen’s (Lois and Nancy) – No. 2 is due in September, No. 3 in November.
Lois Bates stood in for Sharon Ahmed. Workshops – Lois to teach basic quilting September 4, 
$10.00 at Grafton Christian Church from 9 to 12. She showed a rail fence block and a simple quilt 
that she will be teaching.
Break 7:15 to 7:30
Our Program was Quilting Basics by our very own comedienne Kitty Tully. She certainly kept us in 
stitches. Kitty gave us a lot of basic instructions and had done a lot of examples for us. Thank you 
Kitty.
We had 43 members in attendance with no guests.
Show and Tell 
Door prizes were given to lucky recipients.
Monthly Mini’s were won by the following: Lois Bates, Nancy Shrout, Debbie Moore, Lorraine 
Meadows (x 2), and Joy Duke
Meeting adjourned at 8:53 pm

submitted by Carol Pittman  
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Keep on Quilting!
           a division of T-Shirt Express and More

           62 West Mercury Blvd., Hampton VA 23669
         Hours: 8:30AM to 4:30 PM, Monday thru Friday
                               Phone: 757-848-5605

Now offers Longarm Quilting!
Finish your quilt with beautiful edge-to-edge designs

* Dream Blend  70/30 blend batting - all sizes
* Legacy Natural Blend 80/20 - 96”x108“ - $23.50
* 100% cotton 108” backings - 3yds/$34.95
* NEW*  54” Cotton/Poly blends for quilters

Also Available:
Full color photographs printed on 100% muslin.
Call us for details or stop in to see a sample.
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ Coupon_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Keep on Quilting!
                          a division of T-Shirt Express and More

                * 10% off   longarm quilting service
                             For all members of  the

- Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild-
                     Limit one quilt per member. Minimum $45.

                                      _____________________________
                                       Name                       Membership #
                                              Offer expires 12/1/14

PAID AD



 

Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild Treasurer's Report August 
2014 

  
 CHAPTER ACCOUNTS 

DAY 
CHAPTER 

DAY YTD 
TOTALS 

DAY 
BUDGET   

 

NIGHT 
CHAPTER 

NIGHT YTD  
TOTALS 

NIGHT 
BUDGET   

 
Chapter Beginning Balance 1068.00 2228.05 

  
950.72 1916.06 

 Income: Block of the Month 64.00 565.00 $1,000.00 
 

10.00 260.00 $1,000.00 

 
Executive Transfer 0.00 700.00 $1,430.00 

 
0.00 700.00 $1,430.00 

 
Miscellaneous 0.00 15.00 $20.00 

 
0.00 0.00 $20.00 

 
Monthly Mini  49.00 495.00 $500.00 

 
24.00 231.00 $500.00 

 
Programs  0.00 0.00 $0.00 

 
0.00 100.00 $0.00 

 
Total Income: 113.00 1,775.00 $2,950.00 

 
34.00 1,291.00 $2,950.00 

         Expenses: Block of the Month  47.27 577.67 $1,000.00 
 

0.00 342.61 $1,000.00 

 
Door Prizes/B'day Ft Qtrs 0.00 397.14 $300.00 

 
0.00 126.92 $300.00 

 
Historian 0.00 0.00 $0.00 

 
0.00 0.00 $0.00 

 
Miscellaneous 0.00 82.29 $150.00 

 
0.00 20.67 $150.00 

 
Programs (Alice Ridge) 218.09 2,030.31 $1,500.00 

 
0.00 1,732.14 $1,500.00 

 
Total Expenses: 265.36 3,087.41 2,950.00 

 
0.00 2,222.34 2,950.00 

 
Chapter Ending Balance 915.64 915.64 

  
984.72 984.72 

 

 
                

 
EXECUTIVE ACCOUNT 

EXEC 
TOTALS 

EXEC YTD 
TOTALS 

EXEC 
BUDGET 

 
 

  
 

Executive Beginning Balance $15,226.65 $15,841.98 
     Exec 

Income: Advertising 102.50 105.00 $50.00 
    

 
Challenge  0.00 0.00 $0.00 

    
 

Community Service 0.00 0.00 $400.00 
    

 
Guild Programs/Workshops  0.00 925.00 $4,000.00 

    
 

Library-fines 0.00 17.05 $50.00 
    

 
Local Workshops 200.00 745.00 $500.00 

    
 

Membership-dues 37.50 2662.50 $5,500.00 
    

 
Miscellaneous 0.00 0.05 $145.00 

    
 

Mystery 0.00 0.00 $0.00 
    

 
QOV- donation (Grafton C Church event) 0.00 73.00 ** 

    
 

Quilt Show 0.00 0.00 ** 
    

 
Raffle Quilt 64.00 736.00 $1,025.00 

    
 

Sales 0.00 0.00 $100.00 
    

 
UFO 0.00 11.55 $0.00 

    
 

Total Executive Income 404.00 5,275.15 $11,770.00 
    

         Exec 
Expense: Challenge  0.00 204.10 $200.00 

    
 

Community Service 0.00 0.00 $0.00 
    

 
Facilities-Yorkminster  0.00 699.57 $750.00 

    
 

Guild Programs/Workshops 0.00 2,020.00 $8,000.00 
    

 
Library-book 0.00 89.03 $100.00 

    
 

Local Workshops 0.00 95.20 $400.00 
    

 
Membership (copy paper) 0.00 91.03 $200.00 

    
 

Miscellaneous 0.00 143.29 $100.00 
    

 
Mystery 0.00 0.00 $200.00 

    
 

Newsletter 0.00 80.14 $200.00 
    

 
PO Box Rental  0.00 0.00 $125.00 

    
 

QOV-batting 21.62 588.13 ** 
    

 
Quilt Organization Memberships 0.00 0.00 $120.00 

    
 

Quilt Show/Symposium 0.00 0.00 ** 
    

 
Raffle Quilt (print tickets) 0.00 97.61 $150.00 

    
 

Storage Unit 0.00 0.00 $1,500.00 
    

 
Sales 0.00 0.00 $550.00 

    
 

UFO 0.00 0.00 $200.00 
    

 
Transfer to Day/Night 0.00 1,400.00 $1,800.00 

    
 

Total Executive Expense 21.62 5,508.10 $14,595.00 
    

 
Executive Ending Balance 15,609.03 15,609.03 

      **As of 19 August 2014,  5902.26 belongs to Show/Symposium and 795.37 belongs to QOV,    

 

of the $15,609.03 in the Executive Account.  These monies are to be used specifically for these 
activites.   

 
Respectfully submitted by Mona Hendrickson, Executive Treasurer. 
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